
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
Region IV- MIMAROPA
COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE
Brooke's Point, Palawan

August 02, 2022

MR. OMAR TEOGENES A. ALFONSO
Project Geologist 
MacroAsia Mining Corporation
12/F, Allied Bank Center, 6754 Ayala Avenue, Makati City 
Tel. No. (632)-840-2001

Sir:

Greetings!

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated July 25, 2022 submitting the 

lacking requirements stated in our letter dated August 18, 2021 in relation to the 

Miscellaneous Lease Application No. 045306-04-A of MacroAsia Corporation represented 

by Noel M. Manrique filed on January 07, 2009.

Examination of records on file show that the applicant-corporation requested for 

amendment of survey plan MLC 045306-04-A-D containing an area of 497,488 square 

meters to cover only the area to be utilized hence, the issuance of Survey Authority No. 

045306-18-12 dated September 20, 2012 authorizing Engr. Mariano O. Maglines to conduct 

the resurvey. That on January 30, 2013, this Office transmitted the survey returns executed by 

Engr. Maglines to the Regional Office thru the PENRO for approval.

Elowever, in a letter from the Assistant Regional Director for Technical Services of 

MIMAROPA Region addressed to the applicant-corporation dated September 12, 2018, it 

was informed that no survey plan was accepted for Inspection, Verification and Approval 

(IVAS) from January 2013 to September 2018 with regards to Miscellaneous Lease 

Application of your corporation. Their only record is the existing Plan MLC 045306-04-A-D 

with an area of 497,488 square meters. Therefore, the applicant-corporation was advised to 

communicate with Engr. Mariano A. Maglines regarding the status of the said plan, copy of 

letter and memoranda are hereto attached for your reference.

With this, we would like to be informed if the applicant-corporation would still pursue 

with their request for amendment of the subject area or will continue the processing of the 

original application under MLC 045306-04-A containing an area of 497,488 square meters.
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